
MINUTES OF MEETING

STATUTORY LICENSING 
COMMITTEE MEETING
WEDNESDAY, 11TH NOVEMBER, 2015

PRESENT: Councillor C T Jones (In the Chair)

Councillors B E Mansbridge and T Chaplin

Officers:
Simon Jones (Senior Solicitor), Justin Davies (Solicitor), Steve 
Lewis (Senior Licensing Officer), Amy Gould (Licensing Officer) 
and Zoe Phillips (Fair Trading Officer)

Police Representative:  
PC Andrew Jenkins (Licensing Officer South Wales Police)
PC Darren Lloyd

Mair Morgan (Scrutiny / Democratic Services Officer)

ITEM 
NO.

AGENDA MATTER DECISION

662  Apologies for absence No Apologies for absence were received as all Members 
were present.

663  Declarations of Interest No Declarations of Interest were made.

664  Application to Review 
a Premises Licence - 
Premier Convenience 
Store, 57 Hylton 
Terrace, Bedlinog

The Chair welcomed Mrs S Patel applicant and Mr Panchal 
the applicants representative to the Meeting and outlined 
the procedure for the Meeting.

Amy Gould, Zoe Phillips and P C Andrew Jenkins then led 
the Committee in detail through the Application to Review a 
Premises Licence – Premier Convenience Store, 57 Hylton 
Terrace, Bedlinog report.



The Committee were also circulated with an e-mail updating 
Trading Standards initial representation.

Mr Panchal then provided to the Committee the following 
documents:

Document showing Freehold ownership and date of 
purchase
Refusal Log Book

Mr Panchal also advised that Mr B Patel the Designated 
Premises Supervisor whilst still working at the Premises 
would be leaving at the end of the month.

The following questions were then raised by the Committee:

Footage from CCTV Cameras
Guidance received
Explanation of Conditions
Staff Training
Number of Employees
Number of visits to the Premises
Appointment of Designated Premises Supervisor

Questions were also raised in relation to:

CCTV Coverage 
Date of Freehold Purchase
Refusal Log Book

Detailed responses were given to the questions raised by 
the applicant, her representative, the Police and the 
Officers.

Further details were then given by the applicant and her 
representative in relation to the application.

The Chair then thanked Mrs Patel for attending the Meeting 
and that the Committee would consider the application.

Considerable debate then ensued on the application and 
after consideration by the Committee it was

Resolved that:

The Designated Premises Supervisor be removed.

All parties then re-entered the Meeting and were advised by 
Simon Jones of the decision of the Committee.

665  Any other business as 
deemed Urgent by the 
Chair

The Chair advised that there was no business deemed 
urgent.


